
Dear Children of God, 

I abided in "the law" this morning.  Please check out Deuteronomy 3:24, "O Lord 
GOD, You have begun to show Your servant Your greatness and Your strong 
hand; for what god is there in heaven or on earth who can do such works and 
mighty acts as Yours?" 

I pray that we will be servants of God. 
I pray that we are familiar with God's greatness and strength. 

Thank you ALL for the encouragement that you provided our church STAFF in 
October through letters and conversations topped off with a lunch yesterday.  I 
am grateful for the personnel team and chef Clyde.  Pastor Jonathan is always 
passionate when preaching the Word of God. 

We got a call last night from Walker Valley saying that our daughter, Jenna, 
needed to quarantine because she had been exposed.  She had started to feel 
tired and some mild cold-like symptoms yesterday afternoon.  She did a rapid 
test this morning which was positive.  Each of the last few weeks Christy and 
Jonathan have had to do some contact tracing with a few situations like this one.  
We continue to balance the purpose and mission of the church with the safety 
needed with this pandemic. 

Grace and peace to you all, 
Pastor Stan 
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